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August 14, 2024 
 
 
Melanie Bachman  
Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council 
Ten Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT 06051 
 
Re: Petition No. 1573 Brookfield Junction to Bates Rock Substation Upgrade Project - 
 Request for Information Concerning Right-of-Way at 348 Patriot Road, Southbury 
 
Dear Attorney Bachman: 
 
Eversource Energy is in receipt of your correspondence, dated July 17, 2024, requesting confirmation as 
to the boundary lines of Eversource easement at 348 Patriot Road in Southbury and the nature of the 
vegetation removal described by the property owner, Mr. Anthony Drago, and which is not consistent with 
the vegetation removal activity described in Petition No. 1573.  
 
Eversource can confirm that the disputed easement area on Mr. Drago’s property was obtained by 
Eversource in 1979, prior to Mr. Drago’s purchase of the property, and duly recorded in the Southbury 
land records. (Please see the attached easement noting the volume and page of the recorded easement). 
The modification to the existing easement was to allow guy anchors supporting Structure 10145. 
 
The proposed area of clearing on Mr. Drago’s property is not related to the Project work proposed by 
Eversource in Petition No, 1573, but will be conducted by Eversource’s Vegetation Management group 
as part of Eversource’s ongoing management of our rights-of-way. 
 
The following is a summary of the recent communications by Vegetation Management with Mr. Drago, 
and which is unrelated to the Project work: 
 

 12/6/23: Eversource Vegetation Management mailed letters to all abutters of the right-of-way, 
including to Mr. Drago, detailing information about the upcoming vegetation management work. 

 
 6/29/24: Reflagging of the right-of-way was completed on Mr. Drago’s property. 

 
 7/11/24: A property survey was done at Mr. Drago’s property to confirm the limits of Eversource’s 

easement area. 
 

 7/12/24: A member of Eversource’s outreach team spoke with both Mr. and Mrs. Drago and 
explained to them the results of the survey flagging and discussed the necessary clearing within 
the easement area on the Dragos’ property. Mr. and Mrs. Drago requested another on-site 
meeting with Eversource and Eversource’s arborist, which was scheduled for Monday, July 29th. 
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 7/17/24: Eversource sent an email to Mr. and Mrs. Drago detailing a proposed planting plan for
their property within the right-of-way limits.

 7/29/24: Eversource met with Mr. Drago on his property and discussed the timing of the tree
removals within the easement area and restated Eversource’s commitment to a planting plan for
his property with compatible species.

Eversource apologizes for the confusion created by the timing of the two separate Eversource work 
activities at this location.  Though coordination of such activities within the right-of-way is desired, the 
timing of transmission project work and vegetation maintenance work within the same section of right-of 
way should be sequenced to prevent overlap and facilitate clearer communication with property owners 
as to which activity is project related. 

Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this information. 

Sincerely, 

Deborah Denfeld  
Team Lead | CT Siting Transmission 
deborah.denfeld@eversource.com 
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